## VIRTUAL COMMUNITY MEETING REGARDING SERVICE PLAN AMENDMENT Colorado Crossing Metropolitan District Nos. 1, 2 and 3 Wednesday, October 28, 2020 5:00 p.m.

In connection with the upcoming public hearing on the proposed Third Amendment to Consolidated Service Plan that is scheduled with the Colorado Springs City Council for November 10, 2020, the Boards of Directors of the Colorado Crossing Metropolitan District Nos. 1, 2 and 3 will be holding a Virtual Community Meeting to discuss and address and questions regarding the proposed Third Amendment. The following is information regarding the Community Meeting:

Purpose:

To discuss the proposed Third Amendment to the Consolidated Service Plan for the Colorado Crossing Metropolitan District Nos. 1, 2 and 3. If approved as presented, the proposed Third Amendment would recognize the changed public infrastructure needs and increased public infrastructure costs that have resulted since original approval of the Consolidated Service Plan in 2006 and authorize an increase in the maximum amount of debt that may be issued to finance the installation of such public infrastructure from the current amount of \$35,000,000 to \$50,000,000. Other than an increase in the maximum debt limit, there are no other modifications to the Consolidated Service Plan for the District proposed and there are NO proposed increases or modifications to the amount of taxes currently authorized to be imposed by Districts, or to any other provisions of the currently approved Consolidated Service Plan.

Date: Wednesday, October 28, 2020

Time: 5:00 p.m.

Location: VIRTUALLY, VIA ZOOM

You can attend the meeting in any of the following ways:

1. To attend via Videoconference, e-mail mbecher@specialdistrictlaw.com to obtain a link to the videoconference or use the following link:

https://zoom.us/j/99067193421?pwd=cEM0eG5TQTEwZmExamZpOW8ySUVtZz09

- 2. To attend via telephone, dial 1 253 215 8782 and enter the following additional information:
  - (a) Meeting ID: 990 6719 3421
  - (b) **Passcode: 072600**

A copy of the proposed Third Amendment to Service Plan may be obtained and questions regarding the Virtual Community Meeting may be directed to Megan Becher at mbecher@specialdistrictlaw.com.